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Have your say about the new way day opportunities may be run.  

 

 

We hope you are safe and well during 
COVID-19. 

  

We know staff are supporting you and 
making sure you are happy. 
 
 

 

What would you like the Day 
Opportunities Service to be like in the 
future?   

 

We heard what is important to people 
by having a 100 Day Challenge run by 
Ideas Alliance. 
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Dear 



 

 Everybody's ideas from the 100 Days 

Challenge have been made into a 
report.   
 
The report is about what day 
opportunities could be like in the future.  

 

We now want to check that we have 
listened to everyone who wants to have 
their say. This is called ‘Consultation.’  

 

It is very important that everyone have 
a say about the plans. 

 

 

to 

 

 

2022 

The Consultation will happen between 
January 2022 and March 2022. 

 

 

                             2022 

We will write to you again in January 
2022 to tell you how you can have your 
say. 

 

During the Consultation we will meet 
with you safely in ways that you like 
best. Such as in a building or seeing 
you on Zoom. 



 

 

You can also tell us what you think by 
filling out a survey. 

 After we have listened to you we will 
write a report for the ‘Big Bosses’ at the 
Town Hall to read.   
 
The report will say what you told us you 

would like the day opportunities to be 
like in the future. 

 

We will then let you know what the ‘Big 
Bosses’ think about your ideas.  

 

So please be part of the consultation.  
What you say is very important. 

 Best wishes, 
 
Alison Cuffy 

 
 
 

Service Manager, In-House LD Provision 
 


